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PROSPECT HILL’S 150TH ANNIVERSARY
CELEBRATION FEATURES TWO SPECIAL EVENTS

Another milestone in the history of our beautiful and historic Prospect Hill Cemetery is about to become a reality. So 
let the celebrations begin!

One hundred and fifty years  ago our beautiful Cemetery,  located just blocks from the United States Capitol,  was 
organized by five  officials  from the German Evangelical  Church Society of  the  Concordia  Evangelical  Lutheran 
Church (now known as The United Church) in Washington, DC. On August 15, 1858, they became Prospect Hill’s 
first Board of Directors.

This year, we will celebrate our Cemetery’s beginning with two special programs on, both on Saturday, May 31, after 
Memorial Day weekend. As mentioned in the last Newsletter our annual meeting of lot owners has been moved back 
from fall to springtime so we can enjoy the true beauty of our Cemetery.

Next month’s meeting is scheduled to begin at 10:30 a.m. in the Chapel Circle at the top of the Cemetery.  If bad 
weather prevails, the meeting will be held inside the old stone gatehouse residence of our superintendent, Joe Connell.

The agenda will include reports from committee chairpersons, a brief financial report and election of officers. After the 
meeting, luncheon refreshments will be available next to (or in) the gatehouse.

As you drive through the Cemetery you will  notice American flags on certain graves as a Memorial  Day tribute 
honoring  former  United  States  military  personnel  buried  there.  Also  notice  the  many  beautiful  azaleas  and 
rhododendrons purchased during our Memorial Day fund drive and planted by Superintendent Connell.

After the annual meeting and lunch we’ll drive (carpool) to the second event of our special birthday celebration. It will 
be held, appropriately,  where the history of Prospect Hill Cemetery all began 150 years ago—The United Church, 
located on the corner of 20th and G streets northwest in Washington, DC. That’s            where the Washington 
Saengerbund German choral group will present a special benefit concert at 2 p.m. to honor our Cemetery’s  150th 
birthday. The program will feature favorite German hymns and songs.

Coincidentally, The United Church is celebrating its 175th anniversary this year. Pastor Bodo Schwabe of The United 
Church will deliver a brief message on this special occasion of honoring both anniversaries.

Dignitaries from the German Embassy, several German clubs and organizations have been invited as special guests at 
both events.  But all  are welcome, friends, relatives, strangers.  We’re hoping for a large crowd to help honor our 
historic Cemetery.

Free-will offering containers for Prospect Hill will be available at both events. If you plan to come to either (or both), 
or can’t make it to either but would still like to give a financial birthday present to our (your) Cemetery, mark the 
appropriate spaces on the Order Form on the last page and mail it to the address given.

We hope to see you at one or both of our birthday celebrations.
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President’s Message  .  .  .
THANKS TO ALL FOR YOUR GENEROSITY AND SUPPORT

The Board of Trustees gratefully acknowledges the generous donations you have made in response to the end-of-year 
fund raising drive included in the Winter (Holiday) 2007 Newsletter. They are being put to good use in continuing to 
improve the Cemetery grounds.

The Board continues to focus on capital improvements at the Cemetery. It recently completed repairs of the retaining 
wall running along the west roadway and potholes in that roadway. Upcoming projects include a new retaining wall 
around the large tree at the south end of the west roadway, removal of a concrete sidewalk that has been lifted by tree 
roots near the circle, and resetting of a stone curb at the north end of the west roadway. 

A new entrance sign is in the making which acknowledges the Cemetery's  status as an historic DC landmark. The 
program of uprighting fallen tombstones continues under the direction of our able superintendent, Joe Connell, and he 
will soon begin planting the shrubs you've donated in the Memorial Garden. You are invited to visit the Cemetery to 
see how your donations are being put to good use in funding these projects. 

Celebration of the Cemetery's 150th anniversary will take place on Saturday, May 31, 2008. Activities will include a 
lot owners meeting and gourmet luncheon to be held at the Cemetery at 10:30 a.m., and a benefit  concert by the 
Washington Saengerbund at the United Church at 20th & G Streets NW at 2:00 PM. 

We look forward to seeing you at the 150th anniversary events and appreciate your continued support of our beautiful 
and historic Cemetery.

Rudy Becker, President
Phone: 540-308-5965
Email: rbecker2004@yahoo.com

ONLY SIX BURIALS WERE PERFORMED LAST YEAR

Burials and the sale of cemetery plots are the major sources of income in most cemeteries. But not at Prospect Hill. 
Only six burials were performed last year, and only one lot was sold. Two of the burials were transfers of cremation 
urns from a Florida cemetery to the Wheeler family plot in Prospect Hill.

Many of our present lot owners have taken over for their loved ones and are now tending to the sites of their ancestors 
and siblings who have passed on. But, sadly, most of the sites in our Cemetery have no known living caretakers and 
rely entirely on our devoted superintendent Joe Connell for their upkeep.

And, you must realize, the remaining living lot owners are becoming a fading family themselves. We continue to rely 
heavily on the generosity of our remaining lot owners as a major source of income for Prospect Hill. And please tell 
your friends and relatives that hundred of burial sites at our beautiful historic cemetery are still available to purchase.

The six interments in 2007 were: Herbert and Henrietta Wheeler (transfers), Paul W. Eschinger, Catherine Railsback, 
Barbara Hutchinson, and Wilber J. Balderson.

LET’S HEAR FROM YOU

Have any ideas or suggestions (or complaints) concerning new ways to help finance the continual upkeep, expenses, 
and beautification of our Prospect Hill Cemetery, or additional information you’d like to see in our Newsletter?

Let us hear from you. Write us at the Cemetery’s address or e-mail us at rbecker2004@yahoo.com. All mes- sages will 
be considered. Worthy ones may be published in our Newsletter. Donations are always welcome!
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FLAGS WILL AGAIN FLY OVER GRAVES OF U. S. VETERANS

Memorial Day weekend is always an important time of year at Prospect Hill. That’s when Superintendent Joe Connell 
and members of the Board of Trustees honor former United States military veterans buried in  our Cemetery by placing 

American flags on their graves like the annual ritual at Arlington and all national cemeteries.

Many of the gravestones in our Cemetery reveal information about the veteran’s military service, but many do not. To 
be sure we do not miss any of your relatives who served in the U. S. military please fill out and mark the form on the 
last page of this Newsletter indicating on whose graves you would like flags to fly. There is no charge for this service.

SUPERINTENDENT CONNELL HAS BEEN A BUSY MAN
BEAUTIFYING OUR CEMETERY FOR ALL TO SEE

Superintendent Joe Connell has kept busy with springtime chores, and as a result our Cemetery continues to look its 
best under his expert guidance and skills. It should be a showplace cemetery for our lot owners and other folks to see 
when the annual meeting rolls around next month.

For instance, Joe’s March report to the Board of Trustees included such tasks as:

* chainsawed large fallen branches to fit into dumpster;
* trimmed around and in-between head and footstones with weedeater;
* cleaned leaves and other debris from storm drains;
* uprighted two headstones;
* cleaned trash and other debris daily from around front gate;
* received and discussed estimates on sidewalk and wall repair, and for new sign for the front

entrance;
* corresponded with lot owners and relatives concerning grave locations, etc.;
* corresponded and sold a site to a German school person;
* conducted a cremains burial.

These duties were in addition to Joe’s regular duties, including periodic grass cutting and continual removing limbs 
and fallen branches throughout the Cemetery.

Please notice the clean,  excellent  condition of our Cemetery as you drive through it  on your  next  visit.  Then be 
thankful that reliable, conscientious Joe Connell is our superintendent.

PHOTOS AND HISTORIC ITEMS WANTED FOR PROSPECT HILL WEB SITE

If during visits to our beloved Cemetery you’ve taken photos or snapshots of the grounds, graves, or during special 
occasions such as the annual meeting, and would like to share them for display on our Web site 
(www.prospecthillcemetery.com) your Board of Trustees would be most appreciative.

Or if you have any historic documents, such as an old sales slip for a tombstone, they would also be interesting items 
for the Web site. Please send all items to Rudy Becker, 2608 Lakeview Parkway, Locust Grove, VA 22508. Or e-mail 
him at rbecker2004@yahoo.com.

RESULTS OF 2007 CONTRIBUTIONS CAMPAIGNS

Your Board of Trustees once again deeply appreciates the many contributions made to the end-of-the-year Holiday 
Memorial Fundraising Campaign and other special monetary gifts received throughout the year. These donations go 
entirely for the upkeep of your Cemetery and our superintendent’s residence. More than 200 of our lot owners and 
friends of Prospect Hill made donations last year amounting to over $33,000.

We sincerely thank you and hope you will continue to support our/your Cemetery in future donations campaigns. A list 
of year 2007 contributors follows.
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Honorary Gift In Honor of
Alley, Wade Jr. and Patricia his father on Father's Day

Memorial Gifts In Memory of
Ackad, Abdon D., Jr. Abdon D. Ackad and Kamet V. Ackad
Adams, Dorothy D. Maria T. Allen, Walter C. and Dorothy A. Allen
Aman, Elizabeth M. Fred E. Weber and August Metzler family
Anderson, Ruth T. parents August and Astrid Sophie Johnson
Arminius Social Club all Masons of Arminius Lodge 25 and their families
Baker, Anne Heider Heider and Voigt families
Baker, Francis B. (Jack) Mr. and Mrs. Henry Sievers
Bayer, Audrey Joseph and Anita Walter, Anna L. Hurley
Becker, Mr. and Mrs. Rudolph Johann and Regina Schmid
Brown, Elizabeth E. the Ehlshlager family
Burford, Nancy C. and Douglas J. William J. Burford
Campbell, Terry P. Mr. and Mrs. Paul M. Campbell; Mr. and Mrs. Karl K. Keller
Costello, John R. Catherine, William, Caroline and Robert Wagner
Crone, Charles F. Essie Crone
Curtis, Charlotte Herman, Amelia and Eugene Stobbe, Julius and Elsa L. Raner
Daniels, Robert E. and Dorothy J. the Guethlers, Francis and Elizabeth Montgomery
Drechsler, Richard and Barbara Holtz and Behrens families
Duvall, Dale M. Duvall and Muehleisen families
Ehlshlager, A. Karl Adam C. A. and Elinor T. Ehlshlager
Emch, Eleanor L. Emch, Fey and Stutz families
Eschinger, Jon E. Charles and E. Eschinger
Fankhauser, Henry and Louise his parents, grandparents and sister, all buried at Prospect Hill
Fauntleroy, James M. Baier and Baulsir families
Finn, Patricia A. grandparents, aunt and uncle — Larson and Mostyn
Ford, Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. David Volland family
Gordon, Dennis E. Annie Miller and Herbert Gordon
Graves, Ernest Klee Graves and Klee family, Ernest K. and Annie Graves
Gregg, Henry A. Otto and Barbara Scheytt
Gummel, Linda Kenneth C. Gummel, George G. Gummel and Goebel family
Hagan, Peter J. General Joseph Gerhardt and family
Haislip, Pliny L., Jr. Andrew, Pliny, Walter, Mathew and George Haislip
Hall, Jennette Liesmann Liesmann and Ries family
Hart, David D. Cathleen M. Horning, Horning family
Hartunian, Norair and Vera Garabed, Mariam and Hrair Hartunian
Hayes, Margaret C. Francis X. Hayes, Michael and Gesine Sheehy
Henyon, John Donald Sam and Millard Henyon
Hesterberg, George C. George Christian and Anne Elizabeth Hesterberg
Hinkle, Howard J. Margaret Huter and Virginia Dellinger
Jennings, Edna G. Christian and Emily Kronenbitter
Jones, Ethel S. Wilhelmina Jones
Kelle, Carl John F. and Helena Kelle
Kennedy, Norman George and Thelma Kennedy
Kershow, Freia K. Kurt and Frieda Kahle
Kilbourne, Ernestelle Annie and Ernest Loffler
Kirlin, George B. Madeleine and George F. A. Stutz
Knepper, Elizabeth K. Herman and Christine Schleehauf
Krafthofer, George F. Mr. and Mrs. George F. Meyer; Mr. and Mrs. Ludwig Krafthofer
Larson, Mr. and Mrs. William H. Larson and Mostyn family
Latterner, William H. Henry Latterner Jr. and Martha Latterner Young
Lawrence, Hilda Frederick and Wilhelmine Laue
Lee, Robert E. Viedt and Zeh family
Letts, Daniel R. Virginia I. Letts, Robert G. Letts
Little, Elizabeth Louis Kettler and family
Lohmeyer, Doris J. Josephine and Doris Lohmeyer
McClinton, Betty Richard and Nellie Dulin
Merkle, Raymond G. Mary Elizabeth Baldwin
Minar, Elizabeth Charles J. Sincell, William Sincell, Minnie Xander
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Muilenburg, Dorothy Elmer and Lillian Wildman
Naehle, Henry E. Emil and Margarete Naehle
Neitzey, Alice the Neitzey family, Hazel N. Faunce
O'Neil, Jean Freas, Menze, Davis and Richardson families
Olen, Helen R. Pauline and Amos Stoll, Beulah Watson, Mary Jane Abel
Ozayo, Sylvia Pribula (grandmother and father), Marie Hunter
Redman, Frances Werner Bernard, Nellie and Dorothy Werner
Reitz, Al and Anita Carmack Gersdorffs and Charles Strickhardt
Richter, Rose Karl Richter and Daniel Richter
Ries, Teresa E. the Ries and Kottmann families
Rodda, Mary A. Mary and Charles Leannarda
Rossmiller, Wallace H. Carolyn Rossmiller
Sampson, Charles and Pat the Heil family
Sasscer, Marie L. the Zeller, Sachs and Platz family
Schenkel, Barbara F. Leonard F. Schenkel
Schenkel, Leonard F. and Maia G. Leonard F. and Dorothy I Schenkel, Pauline S. MacDonald
Sladen, Paul M. Charles Henry Fox and Anna Maria Dorothy Betz Fox
Sorgnit, Eugenia P. Harry and Nettie Sorgnit
Sumner, Jane and Wilton Maria and Ignatius Nau
Swale, Marie A. Charles A., Fred L. and Marie T. Aue
Tracy, Stephen A. G. Elizabeth Sullivan
Tucker, Thomas and Christine William and Josephine Stadler
Turner, Johanna B. the Bachschmid and brothers' families
Vernon, Dorothy grandparents Mr. and Mrs. John Weber
Vogel, Sonja O. Ernest and Marie Opperman
Vogt, Jane F. Julius and Eleanor Petsch
Walde, Robert A. John and Dorothea Walde
Wheeler, Donald O. Henrietta Glock Wheeler, Margaretha Glock Walter
White, Marjorie mother Evelyn Helen Taylor, sister Dorothy Evelyn Kolb
Wilkerson, Mrs. William Christine Schleehauf
Winters, Elizabeth W. the Wiegand family
Yeatman, Albert E., Jr. Kurt Keusch
Ziese, William C. Adolf and Henry Ziese
Zink, Mr. and Mrs. Charles Mr. and Mrs. Karl K. Keller

Other Donations
Adams, Dorothy Derrick, John, Jr., and Linda Gist, John D.
Alspaugh, Sylvia H. Diehl, Carolyn W. Gordon, Dennis E.
Aman, Elizabeth M. Donaldson, Anita L. Grass, Louise L.
Anderson, Ruth T. Durgin, Frank L. Greenwell, Francis A.
Arminius Lodge #25, FAAM Duvall, Dale M. Gum San Awng
Au, Helene and Fred A. Ehlshlager, A. Karl and Charlotte Gummel, Linda
Aufenthie, Thomas and Lorraine Enstam, Dennis A. Haislip, Pliny L., Jr.
Baker, Anne G. Essex, Robert and Rebecca Hayes, Margaret C.
Bold, Ethel Ewin, John Craig Heider, Mr. and Mrs. George, Jr.
Boyd, Helene Fankhauser, Henry Hekimian, Joan E.
Brandt, Volker Finn, Patricia A. Henning, Scott D.
Braun, William E. Fisher, George H. Hesselberth, Robert
Brooks, Ray K. Francis, David B. Higdon, Richard
Campbell, Terry P. Frazier, Barbara V. Hoover, Myrene R.
Carmack, Anita Freas, Jean W. Hughes, Michael
Chow, Howard and Carol Fricks, Paul O. Jackson, Dorothy
Clifford, Ernest C., Jr. Fridl, Arthur W. Jacobs, Robert P.
Coomes, H. Louise Gallic, Ruth M. Kelle, Carl
Cornell, Sally Gatz, Marvin W. King, Virginia
Crabill, Jean Gazda, Doris J. Klopfer, Edwin and Marianna
Crain, Carol German Lutheran Church Klotz, John
Crone, Charles F. Gilbert, Emily Y. Kneessi, Stewart L.
Cull, June Gilcher, William H. Kozel, Christopher and Deborrah
Curtis, Charlotte Gill, Edith Krafthofer, George F.
Dean, Dallas Gleis, Paul F. Lamkin, Sharron
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Larson, Mr. and Mrs. William H. Plitt, William Smith-Vanderslice, Paula L.
Latterner, Mr. and Mrs. William H. Probus, Maryanne Sorgnit, Eugenia P.
Lee, Robert E. Pywell, Everett Stout, Helen
Letts, Daniel R. Radisch, Virginia Tang-Yates, Helen
Lillis, Marilyn Railsback, Catherine Stout, Helen
Lohmeyer, Doris Reesch, Charmaine The United Church
MacDonald, Nancy J. Reisinger, Carl H. Thewlis, Gary and Diana
Manthorpe, William H. J., Jr. Reitz, Albert Tole, John R.
Mauldin, Robert and Patricia Richter, Rose Tracy, Stephen and Linda
Mayr, Franz M. Roshal, Martha Schlefer Tucker, Thomas and Christine
McLanahan, Carlton R. Rossmiller, Richard Tuggle, Thomas T.
Meinzer, Gerhard Rush, Richard E., Jr. Umhau, John and Janet
Mesrobian, Ara Sagle, Mabel Vernon, Dorothy
Meyer, Herman M. Sampson, Charles E. Von Kaenel, Elizabeth
Mueden, George F., Jr. Sass, Hans Martin Walls, Janet G.
Munson, Eleanor P. C. Sasscer, Marie L. Weimer, H. P. and Nadine
Murray, Grace L. Schaffert, Stephen Wenger, Jennifer W.
Nemeth, Louise Abner Schenkel, John and Barbara Wenzel, Mr. and Mrs. Alwin
Nielsen, Earl A. Schenkel, Leonard and Maia Wheeler, Patricia A.
O’Neil, Jean Schmitz, Carl L. Whitcomb, Mary Ellen
Offutt, Eda Schulze, Hugo White, Margie
Opperman, Antony F. Shaver, Raymond K. Whitebloom, Jennifer D.
Opperman, Luise Sheetz, C. Kenneth and Marilyn Wiley, Mary Goebel
Palwick-Goebel, Lloyd Shoemaker, Karen S. Ziese, Fred H.
Peacock, Thomas and Jennifer Simon, Nancy Ziese, William C.
Pillote, Mrs. Robert L. Smith, Margaret

Memorial Garden Gifts

Aman, Elizabeth M. Kershow, Freia Sladen, Paul M.
Au, Helene A. Lamkin, Wayne and Sharron Strack, Stephen G.
Baker, Anne Heider Lee, Robert E. Tucker, Thomas and Christine
Curtis, Charlotte Letts, Daniel R. Vogt, Jane
Derrick, Linda D. McClinton, Betty Vogt, Mr. and Mrs. Carl
Donaldson, Anita  Minar, Elizabeth Whitebloom, Jennifer D.
Duvall, Dale M. Nemeth, Louise Abner Wilkerson, Mrs. William
Fauntleroy, James M. Olen, Helen R. Winters, Elizabeth W.
Fridl, Arthur W. Pillote, Barbara W. Ziese, Fred H.
Gordon, Dennis E. Pywell, Everett Zink, Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Hall, Jennette Liesmann Reitz, Albert
Hayes, Margaret C. Schenkel, Leonard and Maia

_________________

The Newsletter is produced by the Board of Trustees of Prospect Hill Cemetery, 2201 North Capitol St., NE,  
Washington, DC 20002                                                                                Henry Fankhauser, Editor
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Prospect Hill Cemetery
Order Form

Name ________________________________________________________________________

Address ______________________________________________________________________

City __________________________________________ State ____________ Zip __________

_____ I plan to come to both anniversary events.

_____ I plan to come to the annual meeting only.

_____ I plan to come to the Saengerbund concert only.

_____ Sorry, I don't plan to attend either event, but here's my financial
                 birthday present for the Cemetery $ __________

I wish to have American flags placed on the graves of the following former United States
military persons. (There is no charge for this service.)

____________________________________________________

____________________________________________________

I would like to order the following book(s):

_____ copies, The immigrants and Their Cemetery; The Story of Prospect
            Hill ($30 plus $5 postage each) $ __________

_____ copies, Families of Prospect Hill ($20 plus $5 postage each) $ __________

_____ copies, Prospect Hill Cemetery Adult Burial List ($35 plus $5
             postage each) $ __________

_____ copies, Prospect Hill Cemetery Children's Burial List ($20 plus
             $5 postage each) $ __________

I would like to donate the following plants:

_____ azaleas ($25 each) $ __________

_____ rhododendrons ($40 each) $ __________

Please pay for your books and plants with a separate check (they are not tax deductible). Please make all 
checks payable to Prospect Hill Cemetery, and mail this full sheet with your donation or order to:

Prospect Hill Cemetery
c/o Carol Holler, Treasurer
8810 Side Saddle Road
Springfield, VA 22152
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